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Town of Fairview 
372 Town Place • Fairview, TX 75069

Main Phone Line: 
972-562-0522

 Fax: 972-548-0268

www.fairviewtexas.org
Hours of Operation: 

Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Important Numbers:
• EMERGENCY: 911
• Daytime Non-Emergency Police: 972-886-4211
• Evening Non-Emergency Police: 972-547-5350
• Jeff Bell, Fire Chief: 972-886-4238
• Travis Green, Fire Marshal: 972-886-4232
• After Hours Water Emergencies: 972-886-4229
• Utility Billing: 972-886-4242
• Code Enforcement: 972-562-0522
• Smoke Detector Help Email: smokedetector@fairviewtexas.org 
• Smoke Detector Help VM: 972-886-4239

We’re Here
For You!

ADVERTISING DISCLAIMER: This disclaimer applies to both the Town of Fairview 
(the "Town") and Community News Connection ("CNC"), collectively referenced as 
"we" or "us." We do not recommend or endorse any product or service advertised in 
this newsletter, nor have we reviewed the legitimacy, efficacy, qualifications or validity 
of any product or service advertised in this newsletter. You are strongly encouraged 
to obtain additional information regarding any product or service that you may be in-
terested in from independent and reliable sources, such as applicable state licensing 
agencies, the Better Business Bureau, or other reputable consumer-reporting orga-
nizations. We do not make any representations, explicit or otherwise, concerning 
any advertiser on this site, their content or any products or services which they offer. 
Reference to any specific commercial product, process, or service by trade name, 
trademark, or otherwise does not represent endorsement or recommendation by us.

Submit editorial feedback to 
scraft@fairviewtexas.org 

To Place an Advertisement in this Publication
Please Contact:

Community News Connection, Inc.
972-396-885

info@communitynewsconnection.com
906 W. McDermott Dr., Ste. #116-352 • Allen, Texas 75013

Fairview Town Hall will be closed Thursday, 
July 4, 2019, in observance of Independence 

Day. Please see page 15 for the 2019 Bulk 
Trash Recycle Calendar to view the holiday 

schedule for bulk trash collection.

Holiday  Closures

Get Your Business 
Noticed

Advertise Here
Call 972-396-8855 or  

info@communitynewsconnection.com
for ad rates and sizes.

Stacy Road Update
The Stacy Road project is finally coming to a close. The 

last few sidewalks and new traffic lighting poles at Stacy 
and Angel Parkway have been set and are functioning 
well. Eastbound Stacy at S.H. 5 has been restriped to 
give drivers more time to merge. TxDOT is will conduct 
a traffic study that they will use to determine new speed 
limits on Stacy Road.  

In the meantime, Fairview officers have been enforcing 
the old speed limit of 50 mph. TxDOT does not pay for 
landscaping of the medians or street lighting, so they were 
not included in this project. Allen and Fairview would 
have to split construction and maintenance costs of any 
new trees or landscaping, irrigation systems or street 
lighting in the future. Fairview and Allen will continue 
discussing future landscaping, with the understanding that 
the wide median will be narrowed some day when the 2 
inside lanes are installed as traffic demand warrants. 
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Household
Hazardous

Waste
Collection

Ammunition & explosives 
Asbestos, arsenic & cyanide 
Business/Commercial waste 
Expired medications & prescription drugs

Saturday, June 29, 2019

To participate in the collection a valid driver’s license with a Fairview address or a town issued water bill must be presented at the time of drop-off.

Fairview Fire Station #1
(500 State Highway 5)

9 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Fireworks  
Medical, infectious, bio-hazards & sharps
Radioactive materials 

Acid-based cleaners 
Acid-based, lithium & rechargeable batteries 
Aerosol cans 
Ammonia-based cleaners 
Antifreeze 
Automobile batteries & battery acid 
Car wax & cleaners 
Cleaning solvents 
Drain & oven cleaners 
Fats, oils & grease 
Filters & power steering fluid

Floor care products 
Fluorescent bulbs 
Furniture polish & varnish 
Gasoline & diesel fuel  
Ink cartridges
Kerosene & lighter fluid 
Paint (latex & oil-based) stains, remover & 
thinners
Mercury thermometers & thermostats 
Metal polishes 
Motor oil

Pesticides, insecticides, 
herbicides & fertilizers
Pet care products
Pool chemicals 
Transmission & brake fluid 
Window cleaner 
Wood preservatives  

What to 
Bring 
From 
Home

The following 
items will be 

collected, 
free of charge.

 
DO 

NOT 
BRING

Jakob Schlegel is a senior at Plano 
East Senior High School. He has been 
acting since the age of 10. He joined 
NTPA in 2013, acted at McKinney 
Youth Theater for 3 years before it 
moved to Fairview, and has been acting 
at Fairview Youth Theater ever since it 
opened. 

Jakob loves doing theater with the 
FVYT because even though it’s a large 
organization, it has a close family feel. 
He has made tight friendships with the 
actors and directors and always feels at 
home on stage. 

He has been in 28 theater shows with 
NTPA and has loved every experience. 
His most memorable roles have been 
Marius (Les Miserables), Seymour 
(Little Shop of Horrors), Lord Farquaad 
(Shrek), Jesus (Godspell), Billy Flynn 
(Chicago) and Joseph (Joseph and the 
Technicolor Dreamcoat). 

According to Jakob, “Theater is 
the ultimate team sport. It builds 
confidence and friendships, while the 
whole cast is working towards the 
same goal. When you get the payoff of 

a cheering audience, everything you’ve 
put into the performance is worth it.” 

Jakob will attend the University of 
North Texas in the fall, and plans to 
pursue a degree in Science. But, he 
hopes to continue with singing and 
acting in community theater. 

Actor of fAirview: Jakob S.
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COUNCIL’S CORNER

At the Tuesday, April 2, 2019 regular Town Council meeting, the 
Town Council discussed the following items:

• Mayor Darion Culbertson presented a proclamation declaring 
the month of April 2019 as Sexual Assault Awareness Month in 
the Town of Fairview.

• Mayor Darion Culbertson presented a proclamation declaring 
the month of April 2019 as Autism Awareness Month in the 
Town of Fairview.

• Received a presentation from Weaver and Tidwell regarding 
the annual independent audit for the fiscal year ended 
September 30, 2018 and take any necessary action. The 
Council Approved the results of the audit. 

• Received a presentation from ESCI regarding the review of fire 
operations.  

• NTTA gave a presentation related to Red Thumb Day and 
Mayor Culbertson presented a proclamation declaring April 23, 
2019 Red Thumb Day in the Town of Fairview.

• Approved the following items on the consent agenda: A. 
Minutes of the February 5, 2019 regular Council meeting; 
B. Minutes of the March 5, 2019 regular Council meeting; 
C. Minutes of the March 25, 2019 special Council meeting; 
D. Minutes of the March 27, 2019 special Council Town 
Hall meeting; E. Ordinance amending the solid waste rate; F. 
Resolution authorizing continued participation with the Atmos 
Cities Steering Committee and payment of assessed dues for 
2019; G. Resolution authorizing continued participation with 
the Oncor Cities Steering Committee and payment of assessed 
dues for 2019; H. Resolution directing publication of notice of 
intention to issue certificates of obligation; and resolving other 
matters relating to the subject.

• Conducted a public hearing and approved an ordinance on a 
request for a Conditional Use Permit for an accessory structure.  

The 1.05-acre site is located at 1100 Sloan Crossing and is 
zoned for the (RE-1) One-Acre Ranch Estate District. Owner/
Applicant: Curtis Campbell (CUP2019-01)  

• Conducted a public hearing and approved an ordinance on 
a request for a change in zoning from the (AG) Agriculture 
District to the (RE-2) Two-acre Ranch estate District.  The 
11.8-acre site is located on the west side of the intersection of 
Orr Road and Fitzhugh Mill Road.  Applicant: Dan Anderson 
representing owners Ted and Ruth Kerico.  (ZA2019-01)

• Discussed and approved awarding a bid for Lift Station removal.

• Discussed and approved zoning changes that have been 
requested.  

• Discussed Town Park and trail plan, including update process, 
current components of the plan and funding. 

• Discussed ideas for applying for funds with Collin County 
Parks & Open Space Project Funding Assistance Program.

• Discussed fire department budget.  

• Discussed landscaping plans for medians along Stacy Road 
between Highway 5 and Country Club. 

• Discussed the upcoming May 4, 2019 election. 

• Feedback regarding Desoto Fire Station deferred to May 2019 
meeting.

• Discussion of Boards and Commissions deferred to May 
meeting.

• Received monthly Financial Report for the period ending 
February 28, 2019.

• Received a Stacy Road update.
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ALLEN/FAIRVIEW CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

Spirit of fairview award
he Allen/Fairview Chamber of Commerce recently honored former Economic 
Development Manager, Ray Dunlap, with the Spirit of Fairview Award. Chamber 
CEO, Sharon Mayer, was honored to present the award at the Chamber’s Volunteer 
Banquet on March 1. 

 Ray had been with the Town of Fairview and the Fairview EDC since 2009. His more 
than 35 years of sales and management experience allowed him to effectively and efficiently 
manager the day to day operations of both the EDC and CDC. 

Ray serves on the board of directors for The Texas Economic Development Council and 
Team Texas (the marketing arm of TEDC). And, due to his move to Terrell, Texas he recently 
resigned his position on The Allen/Fairview Chamber of Commerce Board of Directors, where 
he was a major influencer to adding “Fairview” to Chamber’s name. 

Town Manager, Julie Couch said, “While wearing many other hats in the Town of Fairview 
organization, Ray has been instrumental in bringing more than 250,000 square feet of 
additional commercial development to the town.” This space includes the addition of two 
hotels. The Residence Inn, Marriott and Home2 Suites are the first two hotels in the Town of 
Fairview and have added to the Town’s tax 
base and their guests support the shops and 
restaurants in Fairview Town Center.

Ray and the EDC Board also played 
a big role in helping the Fairview Youth 
Theatre (FVYT) establish their new home in 
Fairview Town Center. In the past two years, 
FVYT has worked with more than 2,000 
students in more than 100 productions, 
classes and camps during which time the 
Theatre has promoted life-long learning, 
creativity and communication skills as well 
as teamwork and integrity.

And, speaking of Fairview Town Center, 
Ray was the face of Fairview with the 
Herring Group, the original owners of the 
Center, and more recently, with Lincoln. He 
represented the interests of the Town while 
working with the Center to ensure their 
continued success. This includes working 
with potential tenants such as Noah’s.

Noah’s continues to be a unique addition 
to the Town of Fairview, providing first class 
meeting space for corporate and private 
events. This project was one of the first major 
economic development projects for the Town 
of Fairview upon completion of Fairview Town 
Center. And, Ray played a significant role in 
shepherding this project through the many steps 
necessary to bring it to a reality for the Town.

Additionally, with Race Manager, Libby Jones, 
the Town has hosted 13 half marathons. Which 
means that, thanks to Ray's idea of hosting the 
races, more than 10,000 people have gotten to 
know Fairview! Libby Jones credits Ray with, 
“Putting Fairview on the map as a running city for 
people who travel from all over for these races.”

Thank you Ray for your service to the Town 
of Fairview and The Allen/Fairview Chamber of 
Commerce. The Spirit of Fairview Award is an 
honor in which you are well deserved.  
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Fairview Youth Theatre
It’s Summer! And, you know what that 

means – kids are home and they’re probably 
already saying they have nothing to do. 
Well, Fairview Youth Theatre (FVYT) has 
the cure for summer boredom. 

Half day Art and Drama Camps for 
students ages 5 – 8 and the half or full day 
Exploring Theatre and Production Camps 
for ages 7 – 13 are perfect for filling your 
day with all things THEATRE! Students 
will perform in front of a live audience at 
the end of each week to demonstrate what 
they’ve learned. Students will be engaged 
in story dramatization, improv, movement, 
singing and visual art projects, as well as 
choreography, costuming and set building. 
FVYT also offers two week productions for 
all ages (1st – 12th grade). They are just like 
their major productions but concentrated 
into a two week time frame complete with a 
full set, costumes and choreography. 

And, even though it’s the beginning of 
summer, the school year will be here before 
you know it; and you may be considering 
different schooling options for your kids. In 
2018, North Texas Performing Arts (NTPA), 
the umbrella organization for FVYT, opened 
their doors to a brand new Academy. The goal 
of the NTPA Academy is to provide a unique 
educational alternative for public, private, 
online and home-school students. And, 

beginning in Fall 2019 the Academy will 
offer classes at both the Fairview and Frisco 
locations in addition to the Plano location.

The Academy offers a bridge to the post-
secondary and professional world through a 
rigorous and comprehensive educational and 
experiential learning model for students age 
10 and above (5th through 12th grade). The 
Academy provides students with a learning 
environment that cultivates their creativity 
and talent and supports their interests and 
passion for the performing arts. 

NTPA Academy will be hosting open 
house sessions throughout June to provide 
insight to parents weighing public, 
private, homeschool and other academic 
choices. A list of dates and times for these 
roundtables as well as detailed information 
about the Academy itself can be found at 
NorthTexasPerformingArts.org/Academy. 

In the meantime be sure to check out 
the upcoming auditions for FVYT major 
productions: 

Magic Tree House: Knight at Dawn, Kids 
for students in 1st – 8th grades on June 3 
and 5; 

Disney’s Frozen, Jr. for kids in 3rd – 8th 
grades on June 11 and June 13 and 

The (Almost) Totally True Story of Hansel 
& Gretel for grade 1st – 8th on June 22 and 
June 24. 

On the FVYT stage in June is Disney’s 
Sleeping Beauty, Kids. The story of how three 
fairies – Flora, Fauna and Merryweather use 
their magic to save Princess Aurora’s from 
the spell of the evil sorceress, Maleficent 
will be on stage May 30 – June 2. Going 
up on stage June 7 – June 15 is the story 
of an extraordinary girl who, armed with a 
vivid imagination and a sharp mind, dares 
to take a stand and change her own destiny 
is MATILDA! You won’t want to miss these 
great shows so be sure to get your tickets 
now.

For more information regarding classes, 
camps, auditions and productions call 972-
422-2575 or visit FairviewYouthTheatre.org. 

Summer and Beyond at Fairview Youth Theatre
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The latest example of 
Republic Services ongoing 
commitment to sustainable 
practices and investment in 
recycling facility processing 
capabilities and technologies 
in their “Next Gen” Plano 
Recycling Center. The new 
Plano Recycling Center 
began full operations in late 
January 2019 and serves more 
than 500,000 residents and 
2,500 commercial customers 
throughout Plano, Fairview, 
Richardson and other neighboring towns.

The 76,000 square foot facility is capable of processing 
approximately 350 tons of recyclable material per day, or about 35 
tons per hour with only 35 employees. All of this equates to saving 

550,000 trees and 215 million 
gallons of water each year.

Republic Services’ 
commitment to sustainable 
practices extends throughout 
their operations and into 
their recycling facilities. 
When designing and 
building the new facility 
they adhered to the U.S. 
Green Building Council’s 
Leadership in Energy and 
Environmental Design 
(LEED) standards. This 
included using sustainable 
materials to facilitate energy 

and water conservation as 
well as design principles that 
enhance employee and guest 
comfort. With these standards 
at the forefront of Republic’s 
facility projects they are 
making work spaces more 
environmentally responsible 
and productive.

On average, recycling 
contamination levels 
are at 30 percent, which 
means the separation of 
clean recyclables from 

contaminated material is more important than ever. The Plano 
facility uses highly advanced sorting technologies to process 
350 tons of recyclable material per day - separating material in 
milliseconds. This includes optical sorters, next-generation anti-
wrap fiber screens, magnets and other innovative techniques. 
Additionally, an automated, touch screen control system and tablet 
based capabilities allow for real-time systems management and 
monitoring, data acquisition and remote access from anywhere 
in the world.

The Plano Center also includes a first-of-its-kind, interactive 
Learning Center designed to educate consumers about recycling. 
Visitors of all ages can get a first-hand view of the 16-step 
recycling process from the observation deck, view recycling 
videos and sustainability educational videos and displays. 
Visitors can also play interactive games throughout the 5,000 
square foot learning space. The Learning Center serves as an 
important community resource helping to educate visitors of all 
ages – with a distinct focus on youth – on ways to become better 
recyclers. Public tours of the Learning Center should be scheduled 
in advance by contacting RBernas@RepublicServices.com.

Grand Opening of Republic Services Recycling Center
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Autism Awareness Month
At the April Town Council 

Meeting Mayor Darion Culbert-
son declared the month of April 
as Autism Awareness Month in 
the Town of Fairview.

Autism spectrum disorder 
(ASD) is a neurological and 
developmental disorder that 
begins in early childhood and 
lasts throughout a person’s life. 
It affects how a person acts and 
interacts with others, communi-
cates and learns. Many of our 
residents in the Town of Fair-
view have Autism and are val-
ued members of our community 
who are our family, neighbors, 
classmates and coworkers who 
make significant contributions 
to society.

Mayor Culbertson said, “It is 
vital that the town continues to 
make it a priority to join with 
these individuals and their fam-
ilies in providing care and sup-
port as well as partnering with 
local nonprofits that specialize 
in this care.” One such organi-

zation is Cornerstone Ranch, 
whose staff and residents were 
on hand to lead the Pledge of 
Allegiance at the beginning of 
the meeting and to accept the 
proclamation.  

Located on 42 acres just 
south of the Fairview Soccer 
Complex; Cornerstone Ranch 
is a group home that creates 
meaningful activities to em-
power adults with special needs 
to live the abundant life they 
were created for, realizing their 
God-given potential and cele-
brating their miraculous lives. 
Cornerstone’s 10,000 square 
foot residential home com-
fortably accommodates seven 
adults with disabilities, as well 
as two highly integrated care 
giving families. The activity 
center houses all the day pro-
grams and enrichment activities 
for all the adults in their pro-
grams.

Additionally, Mayor Culbert-
son encourages citizens to, “…

honor and support the efforts of 
individuals with developmental 
disabilities, as well as their fam-
ilies, teachers, churches, and 
the local nonprofits who sup-

port them as they strive to live 
productive and fulfilling lives.” 
You ca learn more about Cor-
nerstone at Cornestone-Ranch.
com. 

PROCLAMATIONS

Red Thumb Awareness Day
Distracted driving is quickly becoming 

one of the most common causes of motor 
vehicle accidents, often resulting in seri-
ous injuries or fatalities and, at any given 
moment across the U.S., approximately 
660,000 drivers are using cell phones or 
manipulating electronic devices while driv-
ing, a number that has held steady since 
2010, according to the Federal Communi-
cations Commission. 

Texting while driving combines all three 
forms of driving distractions; visual, man-
ual and cognitive. In 2015, with safety as 
a top priority, the North Texas Tollway 
Authority (NTTA) joined a nationwide 
campaign aimed at raising awareness to 
end texting and driving. The movement en-
courages drivers to make some part of their 
thumbs red to remind them to keep their 

hands on the wheel and eyes on the road at 
all times. 

In conjunction with more than 40 mu-
nicipal (including Fairview), transportation 
and community partners more than 140,000 
small Red Thumb bands emblazoned with 
“W82TXT” have been placed on driver’s 
thumbs as a visual reminder to avoid dis-
tracted driving. 

The NTTA, along with its community 
partners, is asking drivers to take account-
ability and stop their dangerous behavior 
behind the wheel and remember the fight 
to end distracted driving starts with you. 
At the April Town Council Meeting May-
or Culbertson proclaimed April 23, 2019 as 
Red Thumb Day in the Town of Fairview. 
The Town of Fairview joins in solidarity 
with NTTA to discourage distracted driv-
ing and to urge everyone to remember to 
W82TXT.



www.fairviewtexas.org • June 2019 • Fairview Town News – Page 9

244th

Join us on Friday, June 14, 2019 
at Noon 

to celebrate the 
U.S. Army’s Birthday 
and to witness the 

swearing in of local recruits 
before they leave for basic training. 

All are Welcome!
The celebration will take place at 

Town Hall, 372 Town Place.

We have dogs, cats, horses, 
livestock and small mammals

that are available for adoption!
Russell H. Perry 

8411 Stacy Rd, McKinney TX 75070 

Animal Care Center 
& Spay/Neuter & Wellness Clinic 

spca.org   |   972-742-7722 

adopt.
it’s a win-win.

Sexual Assault Awareness and Prevention Month
The Turning Point Rape Crisis Center; 

whose mission is to provide counseling, 
education and advocacy for those impact-
ed by sexual violence; attended the April 
Town Council Meeting to accept a procla-
mation from Mayor Culbertson proclaim-
ing April as Sexual Assault Awareness and 
Prevention Month in the Town of Fairview. 

Sexual Assault Awareness and Preven-
tion Month is intended to draw attention to 
the fact that sexual violence is widespread 
and impacts every community member of 
Fairview. Rape, sexual assault and sexual 
harassment impact our community and sta-
tistics for Texas show two in five women 
and one in five men have been sexually as-
saulted at some point in their lives. 

The Town Council along with May-
or Culbertson also agree that child sexual 
abuse prevention must be a priority to con-
front the reality that one in six boys and one 
in four girls will experience a sexual assault 

before the age 18. Young people experience 
heightened rates of sexual violence, and 
youth ages 12-17 were 2.5 times as likely 
to be victims of rape or sexual assault. 

Mayor Culbertson said, “We must work 
together to educate our community about 
sexual violence prevention, supporting 
survivors and speaking out against harm-
ful attitudes and actions. With leadership 
and dedication, we can be successful in 
preventing sexual violence in Fairview by 
increasing education, awareness and com-
munity involvement.”

Together with the Turning Point Rape 
Crisis Center of Collin County the Town 
of Fairview strongly supports the efforts 
of national, state and local partners, and of 
every citizen, to actively engage in public 
and private efforts to prevent sexual vio-
lence and to start conversations to support 
one another and create a safer environment 
for all.

PROCLAMATIONS
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Traffic Got You Down?

We offer both small businesses and major corporations the 
personal connections needed to help them not only succeed but to 
grow.

With more than 450 acres of green space and plenty of room 
available in Fairview Town Center NOW is the perfect time to 
consider moving your office or building a satellite office in Fairview. 

Ray Dunlap     972-886-4227     FairviewTexasEDC.com■ ■
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TRADITIONS 

Lest We Forget, a traveling World War 
I exhibit, will make several stops in North 
Texas, including Fairview on June 6, 2019 at 
Heritage Ranch Golf and Country Club. The 
event is free and open to the public.

The exhibit has welcomed more than 
175,000 visitors since the 2014 ribbon 
cutting at Frontiers of Flight Museum, 
commemorating the centennial anniversary 
of World War I which began in 1914 and 
concluded in 1918. 

The North 
Texas tour held a 
kick off on April 
27 in McKinney 
and included a 
fly-by of WWI 
bi-planes from 
the Cavanaugh 
Flight Museum. 
Exhibit curator, 
Keith Colley said, 
“We wanted to share this with North Texas 
because we believe it’s important to honor 
and remember the veterans who were a part 
of this world conflict.”

The World War I Mobile Museum is a 
traveling exhibit of more than 200 original 
artifacts composed of twelve sections 
depicting different themes, such as trench 
warfare, photographic and cinematic 
treatment of the war and Christmastime 

on the battlefield. 
Artifacts include 
personal items used 
by soldiers, one of 
the first battlefield 
movie cameras 
and an authentic 
trenching tool used 
to dig more than 
25,000 miles of 

trenches during the war.
“When I was visiting the National World 

War I Museum in Kansas City, I realized our 
senior adults are the last direct descendants 
of World War I veterans and decided to create 
a mobile museum to bring the museum to 
them wherever they live.” said Colley. 

The hope is to keep the memory of World 
War I and its veterans alive, which is why 
it’s called “Lest We Forget,” a phrase that 

comes from a speech delivered by President 
Woodrow Wilson after the war ended.

“Although World War I was 100 years 
ago, still many people today had family 
and friends who served in the war and feel 
strongly connected to the veterans. That is 
the purpose for the museum; to engage our 
community,” says Colley.  

For more information regarding the 
travelling exhibit visit WW1MobileMuseum.
com.

The exhibit will make the following 
stops:
• June 6, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m., Heritage 

Ranch Golf and Country Club, 
465 Scenic Ranch

• June 14, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m., Harbor 
Chase McKinney, 265 Plateau 
Drive

• June 22, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m., 
Parkview in Allen, 1451 South 
Greenville Avenue

• June 25, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m., 
Artistry at Craig Ranch, 6370 
Piper Glen Road

• June 29, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m. 
Traditions Senior Living and 
Memory Care, 505 N FM 1417

EXHIBIT STOPS
TRAVELING WORLD WAR I EXHIBIT MAKES STOP IN FAIRVIEW
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There are many theories as to who first came up 
with the idea of celebrating Father’s Day, but most 
historians believe the modern day celebration, as 
we know it in the United States, can be attributed 
to Sonora Louise Smart Dodd. She was listening 

to a Mother’s Day sermon in 
1909. Sonora was close with 
her father, William Smart, and 
wondered why there wasn’t a 
day to celebrate fathers. 

Inspired by the woman behind Mother’s Day, Anna Jarvis, 
Sonora started a campaign to celebrate the first Father’s Day. 
She worked with the Spokane Ministerial Association and the 
YMCA and together they held the first Father’s Day Celebration 
on June 19, 1910. Over the next five years Father’s Day 

celebrations gained popularity across the U.S.
Seeing the growth of Father’s Day, President Woodrow Wilson 

got on board and supported the holiday in 1916 with President 
Coolidge supporting the idea as well in 1924 to, “establish 
more intimate relations between fathers and their children and 

to impress upon fathers the full 
measure of their obligations.” 
And, it was in 1972 that 
President Nixon established a 
permanent national observance 

of Father’s Day to be held on the third Sunday of June.
Over the years Father’s Day celebrations have grown all over the 

world and is considered a secular holiday. However, in countries 
where the Catholic Church holds greater influence, Father’s Day 
is celebrated on March 19 which is the Feast of Saint Joseph. 

“...establish more intimate relations between 
fathers and their children and to impress upon 
fathers the full measure of their obligations.”

History of

Father’s Day

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY!

While a presidential proclamation declaring the 
third Sunday of June as Father’s Day wasn’t signed 
until 1966 by President Lyndon Johnson many 
scholars believe Father’s Day has been celebrated 
around the world for centuries and can be traced 
back to the ruins of Babylon. Archaeologists 
uncovered a carved message from a boy to his 
father wishing him good health and a long life. 
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Town Quarterly Financial Report
For Quarter Ending March 31, 2019

Monthly financial reports are prepared for 
the General Fund, Water and Wastewater 
Fund, Solid Waste Fund, Debt Service Fund, 
Stormwater Fund and Fairview EDC/CDC 
Funds, these reports are presented to the 
Town Council at their monthly meetings. 
These monthly financials can be accessed on 
FairviewTexas.org by selecting Departments/
Administration/Audit-Budget.

This report covers through March 31, 
2019, which is the end of the second 
quarter of fiscal year 2018-2019; therefore, 
it is generally desirable for year-to-date 
revenue totals to have achieved 50 percent 
of the budgeted amount and expenditures 
should generally not exceed 50 percent of 
the budgeted amounts. However, because 
property taxes are primarily received during 
the first trimester of the budget year and 
other revenues such as franchise fees are 
cyclical, revenues will not always equate 
to the projected percentage. Likewise, total 
expenditures may not always equate to the 
projected percentage, because payments 
for contracted services, insurance and debt 
service payments are paid in lump sum 
amounts, while transfers to other funds occur  
quarterly.

General Fund Analysis
Revenue collections in the General Fund 
for the sixth month of fiscal year 2019 total 
$6,551,054 and represent 72.7 percent of the 
total annual budget. Actual total collection 
this year is $237,987 more than last year, 
primarily due to Investment income, Sales 
Tax and Franchise fees collected increasing 
from prior year.

General Fund expenditures total $4,302,628 
and represent 47.5 percent of the total 
annual budget. Expenditures are $285,958 
more than the previous year. All other 
expenditures for all divisions are within the  
acceptable range. 

Water and Wastewater Fund Analysis
The Water and Sewer Fund revenues total 
$1,746,928 and represent 26.7 percent of the 
total annual budget. This amount is $672,877 
less than last year. Water sales were lower 
by $643,064 and sewer sales increased by 
$10,046 than the previous year. 

Expenses for the Water and Sewer Fund total 
$2,860,359 and represent 42.5 percent of 
the annual budget. This amount is $209,339 
more than prior year. 

Other Funds Analysis
The revenues and expenditures for all the 
other operating funds are within an acceptable 
percentage range. Revenues and expenditures will 
be monitored and reported to ensure that spending 
will not exceed the approved budget amounts.

Sales Tax Analysis
Sales tax revenue collections for the entire 
Town of Fairview (Town, Fairview EDC and 
Fairview CDC portions) for the sixth month of 
fiscal year 2019 total $1,992,682. Actual total 
collection this year is $169,166 or 9.3 percent 
higher than last year. 

The Town of Fairview received $200,858 in 
sales tax revenue during the month of March 
2019. This amount represents a decrease of 
$2,411 or 1.2 percent less than March 2018. Due 
to the timing, the sales tax received in the month 
of April 2019 can be reported in this financial 
report too. The Town of Fairview received 
$222,650 during the month of April 2019. This 
amount represents an increase of $20,834 or 
10.3 percent more than April 2018.

View entire recent monthly financial reports at 
FairivewTexas.org by selecting Departments/
Administration/Audit-Budget.

Featured Park

The Meadows
On Orchard Parkway between Bluebird Lane & Hummingbird Lane

Located in The Villas in the Park 
this 3+ acre park features a 
climbing structure and swings 

on artificial turf, three-quarter court 
sport/basketball court and a shaded 
pavilion with 3 picnic tables. Additional 

amenities include a walking path, 
benches, bike rack, trash cans, dog 
sanitation station and water fountain 
for both people and dogs. There is a 
small cul-de-sac on Hummingbird 
Lane with space for three cars plus a 

handicap parking spot. There is also 
plenty of room to park on the street.

And, did you know you can reserve 
a pavilion for parties? Contact Town 
Secretary Tenitrus Bethel at TBethel@
FairviewTexas.org
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Trash & Recycle Pick Up

Monday

TuesdayWednesday

Wednesday

Brush & Bulk Pick Up

Week 1

Week 2
Week 3

Week 4

Collection Maps
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Collection Schedules

Trash, recycling and yard trimmings are 
collected weekly on Monday, Tuesday or 
Wednesday. 

Bulk waste and loose brush are collected 
once a month. Please refer to the map on 
the previous page to determine your pick up 
week. Bulk trash may be put out after 6 p.m. 
on the Friday before collection but no later 
than 7 a.m. on Monday of your collection 
week. Bulk trash may be picked up anytime 
during the collection week.

2019 Holidays: Trash, recycling, bulk and 
brush will not be picked up on the holidays 
listed below; instead the collection will slide 
one day after the holiday. 

 January 1, New Year’s Day
 May 27, Memorial Day
 July 4, Independence Day
 September 2, Labor Day
 November 28, Thanksgiving
 December 25, Christmas Day

Missed Collections/Damaged Carts: Call The 
Town of Fairview Utility Billing Department 
at 972-886-4242 to schedule a pick up for a 
missed collection or to report a damaged cart.

Remember These Simple Guidelines For Putting Your Trash Out
1. Place carts on the edge of the street/alley with handles facing the house and with the lids opening to 
     the street/alley.
2. Keep carts two to three feet apart and away from fences, cars, gates, gas meters, etc...
3. All trash should be contained in securely tied plastic bags, All bags should fit into the cart with the 
    lid closed.
4. Do not place hazardous household waste in your cart.
5. Place your carts out by 7 a.m. on pick up day; carts should not be left out after 6 a.m. the following day. 
6. Do not place any items out side your carts; unless it’s for bulk pick up.
7. Brush and bulk trash must not be more than 12 cubic yards which is equal to 4 truck loads. 

Still have questions about trash, recycling, bulk or brush pick up? Contact the Town of Fairview 
Utility Billing Department at 972-886-4242 or via email at UtilityBilling@FairviewTexas.org.

Residents can request additional curbside collection? 
Contact Utility Billing for pricing information.

DID YOU 
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June 2019
 S      M       T       W       T      F       S
                                                        1          
  2       3       4      5        6     7     8        
 9      10      11    12     13  14    15    
16    17    18   19    20      21    22     
23   24     25    26     27   28    29     
30

Week 1
Week 2
Week 3
Week 4

August 2019
 S      M       T       W       T      F       S
                                       1     2        3      
4       5        6      7      8     9        10     
11   12    13    14     15  16    17    
18   19     20       21      22   23    24     
25    26     27     28    29   30    31

Week 1
Week 2
Week 3
Week 4

July 2019
 S      M       T       W       T      F       S
          1       2        3      4      5      6     
 7     8       9        10      11   12   13 
 14    15    16    17    18   19    20      
21    22     23    24     25    26    27   
28   29     30    31

Week 1
Week 2
Week 3
Week 4



We Hope You Are Enjoying 
The Fairview Town News
A monthly publication delivered to residents. 

Check us out for all the 
current news about your 

community, schools, 
businesses and events 

happening around town. 
Fairview

Town News

In This Issue:Spirit of Fairview Award 5Proclamations 8-9 World War I Exhibit 11History of Father’s Day 12

Ju
ne

 2
01

9

PRSRT STD
US POSTAGE

PAID
Dallas, TX  

Permit 3384

From June 1 through 
September 30, 2019, visitors 
to the Native Texas Butterfly 
House and Garden at Heard 
Natural Science Museum 
& Wildlife Sanctuary in 
McKinney, Texas will have 
the opportunity to walk among 
free-flying native butterflies 
and other pollinators. Guests 
will be able to view butterflies 
up close while learning about 
their life stages, migration and 
survival strategies. 

The butterfly house is 
regularly stocked with an 
assortment of native butterfly 
species, which varies 
throughout the exhibit. Guests 
may even get to see a butterfly 
emerge from a chrysalis. Inside 
the butterfly house, nectar 

plants are also available to 
feed the adult butterflies. There 
are even a few host plants for 
caterpillars to feed on (“host 
plants”). 

The butterfly garden, too, is 
filled with nectar plants and 
host plants that naturally attract 
these lovely creatures. Guests 
may even find a few ideas to 
try in home gardens, which 
can in turn help pollinators on 
a broader scale. From time to 
time, other species of wildlife 
that feed on insects or the 
nectar plants may also be 

found in the butterfly garden, 
including hummingbirds. This 
area is also a great setting for 
nature photography.

The Native Texas Butterfly 
House and Garden is included 
in museum general admission 

and is free for Heard Museum 
members. The Native Texas 
Butterfly House and Garden is 
sponsored by NBC5 and IBM. 
Learn more about this exhibit 
at www.HeardMuseum.org/
Butterflies. 

Heard Happenings
Native Texas Butterfly House and Garden at Heard Museum Reopens June 1


